SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT

At the 7 May 1956 meeting of the Country Club Hills Civic Association of Fairfax, Inc. the following motion was unanimously approved by the membership present:

"Home owners in Country Club Hills who have been unable to obtain correction of substantive complaints from Stafford Builders should address a letter to the Secretary of the Civic Association to be received prior to 1 June 1956. This letter in four copies should contain a listing of the substantive complaints and efforts made to date to obtain corrections. After receipt of these letters the Council of the Civic Association will arrange for a meeting with the VA and Stafford Builders to discuss the complaints and action that will be taken to correct them. If the Council is not impressed by a showing of substantial good faith by the builder to correct the deficiencies and by the VA to see that such is done, the Council is impowered to forward the letters, together with a covering letter prepared by the President, to the Chairman of the House Veterans Affairs Committee."

This motion was approved after discussion by a member of the Civic Association who had presented his dissatisfaction regarding the builder's action to correct deficiencies and the apparent lack of action by the VA to force the builder to do so, to the Council of the House Veterans Affairs Committee. The Council indicated that they were very much interested in such cases and recommended that the approach presented by this announcement be followed before turning the letters over to the Committee for investigation.